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Publications

2. 

Das S, Owens C et al. Borderzone Infarcts and Recurrent Cerebrovascular Events in Symptom-
atic Intracranial Arterial Stenosis: A Systematic Review and Meta-Analysis. Journal of Stroke. 
2023;25(2):223-232.  

Boe NJ, Hald SM, Jensen MM, Kristensen LMB, Bojsen JA, 
Elhakim MT, Clausen A, Moller S, Hallas J, Garcia-Rodriguez 
LA, Selim M, Goldstein LB, Alshahi-Salman R, Gaist D. Major 
Cariovascular events after sponatneous intracerebral 
hemorrhage by hematoma location. JAMA Netw Open. 
2023;6:e235882. 

Tran PM, Warren JL, Leifheit EC, Goldstein LB, Lichtman JH, 
Associations between long-term air polluntant exposure and 
30-day all-cause hospital readmissions in US patients with 
stroke. Stroke. 2023;54:e126-e129. 

Kotiya D, Leibold N, Verma N, Jicha GA, Goldstein LB, Despa F. Rapid, scalable assay of 
amylin-β amyloid co-aggregation in brain tissue and blood. Journal of Biological Chemistry. 
2023;299:104683. 

Kaddumukasa MN, Kaddumukasa M, Katabira E, Sewankambo N, Namujju LD, Goldstein LB. 
Prevalence and predictors of post-stroke cognitive impairment among stroke survivors
in Uganda. BMC Neurol. 2023;2023:166. 

Oral Presentations
Tim J. Ainger, PhD, gave two podium/oral presentations at the Eu-
ropean Conference on Law Enforcement and Public Health in Umeå, 
Sweden. One talk was "Building Resilience Training into Degree 
Apprenticeship Programmes: Working Towards Prevention and 
Culture Change in Policing in England and Wales," and “Proac-
tive Global Collaboration on Law Enforcement Suicide: More 
Than Just Talk.”
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Faculty Achievements
Ann Stowe, PhD, was elected as a Board Member for the 
International Society of Cerebral Blood Flow and Metabolism.

Meriem Bensalem-Owen, MD, was invited to join the Journal
of Clinical Neurophysiology Editorial Board. 

Robert J. Baumann, MD and the late Mrs. Judith Baumann were 
chosen by the Jewish Federation of the Bluegrass to receive the 
prestigious Legacy Award. This award is presented to long-standing 
community members who dedicated their lives to serving both the 
Jewish community and the wider Lexington community. 

Amanda Glueck, PhD, was elected as the National Neurotrauma
Society's Training and Diversity Director-elect position. 
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Faculty Achievements Cont.
Lifetime Achievement Award

Governor Andy Beshear, Robert J. Baumann, MD, Kentucky Cabinet for Health and Family
Services, Secretary Eric Frielander.  
Dr. Baumann was nominated by Bethanie Morgan, MD: 

"Few physicians in Kentucky can boast of practicing medicine for 50 years. Rob-
ert J. Baumann has not only practiced in the challenging field of child neurology in 
Kentucky for 50 years, but he was also key to establishing The Office for Children 
with Special Health Care Needs' (OCSHCN) network of regional medical clinics 
in eastern Kentucky. Since the 1970's, Baumann has been providing top-notch 
care for children with neurological disorders in these clinics and was the first 
director of the Regional Neurology Clinics.

After completing his neurology training at the University of Chicago, Baumann 
moved to Kentucky to begin his career. Baumann worked diligently to establish a 
network of child neurology clinics throughout Eastern Kentucky, visiting counly 
health departments one by one to extol the potential benefits that specialized 
neurological care could give to children with neurological conditions. He was 
instrumental in the establishment of six regional neurology clinics and multiple 
satellite clinics. Now, even with a busy schedule as professor and section chief 
of child neurology at the University of Kentucky, Baumann continues to provide 
care to children at the OCSHCN neurology clinics.

Baumann is a revered child neurologist not only in Kentucky, but also nation-
wide. In 2021, he received the Brumback Lifetime Achievement Award from the 
Child Neurology Society. He has served on numerous national boards and com-
mittees, including the National Institute of Health. In addition to these roles, he 
has authored 76 publications in medical literature. Dr. Baumann is a dedicated, 
respected, and well-loved leader with the OCSHCN." Click here to read the story in 
UKNow. 

https://uknow.uky.edu/uk-healthcare/longtime-uk-child-neurologist-receives-governor-s-service-award?j=606349&sfmc_sub=251360183&l=8181_HTML&u=22113419&mid=10966798&jb=9
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Resident Kudos 

Ioana Bacus, MBBS, PGY 1, Pinar Coskun, MD, PG 4, and Rani Vasireddy, MBBS, PGY 3, were 
nominated for the the SAHA Award (residents and fellows section). 

Departmental Trainee of the Month - June
Prasanna Gangishetti, MBBS, PGY 5

Communication Skills: 

Patients and parents regularly praise the compassion 
and communication skills. There were two incidents 
during which one of the patients sent email to the 
department chair praising Dr. Gangishetti's communi-
cation skills. This is true for both adult and pediatric 
patients. 

Leadership: 

Dr. Gangishetti completed Emerging Leader’s Program offered by GME and applied innova-
tions to our scheduling and didactics as chief resident. Medical students praise him for his bed 
side teaching. 

Teamwork: 

Dr. Gangishetti always provides coverage if any of his colleague needs him. In the last 3 
months, he volunteered for jeopardy coverage multiple times. During AAN meetings when his 
colleagues were attending the conference, he volunteered to cover the service .
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Faculty Seen and Heard

David Neil Toupin, MD, was featured in UKNow in a story entitled, "Treatment for rare neuro-
muscular disorder helps preschooler thrive and inspire." Click here to read the story.

Larry B. Goldstein, MD, was quoted in an article for UKNow, 
the story is titled, "Stroke survivors share their stories to 
increase awareness of signs, symptoms." Click here to read 
the story.

Residents Seen and Heard
Khawla Abusamra, MBBS, PGY 4, and Thien 
Thanh Nguyen, MD,PGY 4, were featured in a 
question and answer story for the UK College 
of Medicine. It was titled, "Why UK? ‘We’re all 
one big family here,’ neurology residents say."
Click here to read the story.

https://uknow.uky.edu/uk-healthcare/treatment-rare-neuromuscular-disorder-helps-preschooler-thrive-and-inspire?j=612711&sfmc_sub=251360183&l=8181_HTML&u=22501416&mid=10966798&jb=6008
https://uknow.uky.edu/uk-healthcare/stroke-survivors-share-their-stories-increase-awareness-signs-symptoms?j=605561&sfmc_sub=251360183&l=8181_HTML&u=22050939&mid=10966798&jb=2005
https://medicine.uky.edu/news/why-uk-were-all-one-big-family-here-neurology-2023-05-18t11-51-19
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Philanthropy
Robert J. Baumann, MD
Resident Endowment Fund

The endowment was established in honor of Dr. Baumann’s skills as a clinician and educator. It pro-
vides much needed funding for resident learning opportunities and research-related needs that are 
not otherwise supported. 

Education is one of the core missions of our department - we are always 
looking for ways to improve the curriculum and educational opportu-
nities we provide. Our goal is to continue to attract the highest caliber 
trainees to our programs, provide comprehensive neurological educa-
tion, and increase the number of neurologists available in the common-
wealth capable of providing cutting edge patient care and who are ded-
icated to life-long learning. In 2015, the Robert J. Baumann, MD Fund 
for Neurology Residents was established to help us support our goals 
for the neurology resident program. Dr. Baumann has been a familiar 
face among neurology 
residents at the Univer-
sity of Kentucky for four 
decades. Dr. Baumann 
truly embodies the 

teaching mission of our department. His devotion to 
the field of medicine and training the next generation 
of providers is truly second to none. 

In keeping with Dr. Baumann’s passion for providing a 
strong medical education, the endowment will bolster 
the continued expansion of the Residency Program 
and ensure that our trainees have a well-rounded 
experience, positioning us to be among the best, and most sought out programs in the United States. 
Please consider contributing to the continued growth of our program and making an impact on future 
neurology residents by making a gift to the Robert J. Baumann MD Fund for Neurology Residents. All 
donations will be acknowledged and are tax deductible. 

Donations can be made by contacting our Director 
of Philanthropy, Lisa Deaton Greer. (859-323-5374 
or lisa.greer@uky.edu) or by clicking here https://
neurology.med.uky.edu/neurology-alumni.

https://neurology.med.uky.edu/neurology-alumni
https://neurology.med.uky.edu/neurology-alumni
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Wellness and Support Resources

Click here to find more helpful information on 
our Department of Neurology website. 

https://medicine.uky.edu/departments/neurology/wellness-and-support


Advocacy

9.

Larry B. Goldstein, MD, attended the American Heart Associ-
ation meeting with Members of Congress advocating for the 
Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program (SNAP) provision 
as part of the Farm Bill reauthorization in Washington, DC. 

American Heart Association

While Dr. Ainger was in Sweden, he snapped a photo of this beautiful reindeer!

Events 



Events Conts.
Pre-Graduation Picnic Events

10.



Save the Dates

Rachel Ward-Mitchell, RN, BSN, would like to invite you to the virtual epilepsy support group 
meeting every other week via Zoom. This meeting will replace the in-person monthly meet-
ing for now. If you would like to join the meetings please contact Rachel at 859.218.5053 or 
through Central Kentucky Epilepsy Network https://www.facebook.com/CentralKentuckyEpi-
lepsySupportNetwork. 

Please submit contributions for the June
Neuspaper to Lee Anne Rudd, (lee.rudd@uky.edu).
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